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WARNING 
NORTHERN MOUNTAIN VALLEY UUSD 

ANNUAL MEETING 
Tuesday, March 2, 2021 

 
The legal voters of the Northern Mountain Valley Unified Union School District, consisting of the Towns 
of Bakersfield, Berkshire, Montgomery, and Sheldon, are hereby warned and notified to vote on the 
following articles by Australian ballot in the respective polling places and times hereinafter named on 
Tuesday, March 2, 2021. 
 
ARTICLE 1. To elect a Moderator.  
 
ARTICLE 2. To elect a Clerk. 
 
ARTICLE 3. To elect one (1) school director for a three-year term, ending March 2024, who 

resides in the Town of Berkshire.  
 
To elect one (1) school director for a three-year term, ending March 2024, who 
resides in the Town of Montgomery. 
 
To elect one (1) school director for a three-year term, ending March 2024, who 
resides in the Town of Sheldon. 

 
ARTICLE 4. Shall the voters of the District approve the school board to expend $17,782,880, which 

is the amount the school board has determined to be necessary for the ensuing fiscal 
year?  It is estimated that this proposed budget, if approved, will result in education 
spending of $15,574 per equalized pupil. This projected spending per equalized pupil 
is 4.96% higher than spending for the current year.  

 
ARTICLE 5. Shall the voters of the District authorize the Board of Directors to borrow money not 

in excess of anticipated revenue for the school year, pursuant to Title 16 V.S.A. 
562(9)?  

 
ARTICLE 6. Shall the voters of the District establish the second Wednesday before Town Meeting 

Day as the annual meeting day, with Australian Balloting to occur on Town Meeting 
Day?  

 
Polling Places and Times 

 
Bakersfield Residents – Bakersfield Town Hall, polls open at 10:00am and close at 7:00pm. 
Berkshire Residents – Berkshire Town Office, polls open at 10:00am and close at 7:00pm. 
Montgomery Residents – Montgomery Grange Hall, polls open at 10:00am and close at 7:00pm. 
Sheldon Residents – Sheldon Town Office, polls open at 7:00am and close at 7:00pm. 
 
Adopted and approved at a meeting of the Board of School Directors duly noticed, called, and held for that 
purpose on January 6, 2021. 
 
/s/ Jean-Marie Clark, Chair 



NORTHERN MOUNTAIN VALLEY UNIFIED UNION  
SCHOOL DISTRICT 

 
JOINT REPORT OF SCHOOL DIRECTORS  

AND  
OFFICE OF SUPERINTENDENT OF SCHOOLS 

 
2020-2021 

 

Enrollment as of October 1, 2020        

School PK-3 PK-4 K 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 Total 

Bakersfield 6 7 13 14 15 10 14 21 12 11 17 140 

Berkshire 0 10 17 18 15 22 25 18 21 17 25 188 

Montgomery 4 9 7 15 12 14 12 9 18 12 11 123 

Sheldon 1 14 26 29 30 34 29 34 29 27 31 284 

NMV High School Enrollments as of October 1, 2020 9 10 11 12 Total 

Enosburg Falls Middle and High School 26 37 44 31 138 

BFA St. Albans 13 17 21 12 63 

Richford Jr-Sr High School 6 14 10 2 32 

Missisquoi Valley Union High School 0 3 0 4 7 

North Country Union High School 1 2 3 0 6 

Stanstead College 2 1 2 0 5 

American School 1 1 0 2 4 

BFA Fairfax 0 1 2 0 3 

Mount Mansfield Union High School 2 0 1 0 3 

St. Johnsbury Academy 1 0 1 1 3 

Colchester High School 1 0 0 0 1 

Emma Willard 0 0 0 1 1 

Oak Meadow 1 0 0 0 1 

The Governor’s Academy 0 0 1 0 1 

Vermont Commons School 0 1 0 0 1 

Enrollment as of October 1, 2019        

School PK-3 PK-4 K 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 Total 

Bakersfield 7 10 15 15 12 14 20 11 10 16 9 139 

Berkshire 13 11 24 14 25 25 17 22 18 26 19 214 

Montgomery 10 8 16 17 12 12 10 18 14 13 12 142 

Sheldon 12 15 29 29 29 27 35 29 29 33 23 290 

 

 
__________________________________ 

 
 

 
 



Supervisory Union Demographic Data 
The following is a comparison of the percentage of students who are economically 
disadvantaged and the percentage of students who receive special education services in each of 
our schools. 
 

School % Eligible for Free & Reduced Lunch % IEP Eligible 

Bakersfield 39% 10% 

Berkshire 41% 18% 

Montgomery 46% 8% 

Sheldon 36% 19% 

Richford Elementary 98% 23% 

Richford Jr-Sr High School 71% 20% 

Enosburg Elementary 65% 20% 

Enosburg Middle 41% 17% 

Enosburg High School 41% 15% 

 
The percentage of students in the following categories are too small to report: race/ethnicity, 
English learners, and migrant students.  
 

__________________________________ 
 

FNESU Instructional Leadership Joint Report 
Lynn Cota, Superintendent 

Jody Vaillancourt, Director of Instruction and Learning 
Michelle Theberge, Director of Student Services 

 
Dear Franklin Northeast Supervisory Union Community Members,  
 
It is our honor to submit this annual report as a joint effort by the Superintendent, the Director 
of Instruction and Learning, and the Director of Student Services. Our ongoing collaboration 
has been even more crucial over the last year, as we have had to navigate the challenges 
associated with our response to the pandemic including emergency pandemic learning and 
creating fluid and flexible systems capable of shifting between remote, hybrid and in-person 
learning as the dynamic circumstances change. Additionally, our systems have also had to shift 
in order to provide greater emphasis on supporting the mental health needs of our students. 

 
The 2019-2020 school year ended in a way that no one could have predicted with the sudden 
closure of our school buildings in March and the news that students and staff would be learning 
and teaching from home for the remainder of the year. To say that our students, staff, and 
educators had a crash course in remote learning and teaching would be an understatement. In 
the spring, we focused on maintaining and advancing student learning.  In the summer, we 
focused on developing our FNESU School Reopening Plan that included comprehensive and 
flexible plans for everything from student learning (academics and social-emotional), to 
transportation, health and safety, facilities management, student services, food, LEAPS 
programming, to leadership, policy, finance, and communication.   

 
Our staff and students have not only demonstrated great flexibility and creativity during this 
pandemic, but they have also demonstrated tremendous strength, dedication, and resilience. As 
we shift into the recovery phase, we will work together to develop a Recovery Plan that will 
address pandemic learning loss and strengthen the systems of support throughout the 



supervisory union to ensure all students receive the time and intervention they need to 
accelerate their learning. We will continue to work as a system to re-engage with the students 
and families who have struggled with remote learning, and we will continue to strengthen the 
systems we have in place to support the mental health needs of our students within our 
schools.  

 
Prioritizing the health and safety of our students by focusing our efforts on keeping the virus 
out of our schools and preventing any spread continues to be our top priority. Given the spread 
of the virus in our area, it has not been surprising that we have had members of our school 
community infected with COVID-19. However, the efforts we outlined in our plan to prevent 
the spread of the virus within our schools have proven to be very effective. We are committed 
to keeping our schools open to in-person learning as long as the conditions allow. Thank you to 
our students, staff, parents, and community members for working together to follow the health 
and safety guidelines in order to minimize further spread of the virus and keep our schools 
open for in-person learning. 

 
Although it may be hard to see, there have been many positive lessons and opportunities that 
have come from this pandemic. We have shifted instructional practices, magnified the use of 
technology as a tool for engaging with others and learning beyond our traditional walls, shifted 
our academic and social-emotional learning systems of support, and most importantly we have 
learned so much about personalization, the importance of creating flexible pathways for all 
learners, and explicitly teaching the executive functioning skills all students need to become 
independent life-long learners. Although we all look forward to the eventual return to a more 
normal time post-pandemic, we are committed to using the lessons we learned in order to 
strengthen the educational experiences of all FNESU learners. 

 
FNESU Vision 
Schools in the Franklin Northeast Supervisory Union provide equitable, inclusive, and 
personalized learning opportunities for all students. Educators facilitate learning by using 
assessment data to provide feedback to learners, personalize instruction, and allow self-paced 
opportunities to develop and demonstrate proficiency. Student wellness and achievement is our 
collective priority and responsibility. 

 
Continuous Improvement Plans  
Every year, each school and the supervisory union conduct a comprehensive needs assessment 
by examining multiple data sets representing levels of performance in academic proficiency, 
personalization, safe & healthy schools, high-quality staffing, and investment priorities. Based 
on results from the assessment, goals for improvement are set. Our Continuous Improvement 
Plans are aligned to the public accountability measures in the Vermont Agency of Education 
reporting tool called the Annual Snapshot.  

 
According to the Vermont Agency of Education, “The Annual Snapshot is a way for 
Vermonters to better understand how their schools are performing and find opportunities for 
growth and improvement. The Annual Snapshot reports a school’s current performance, 
improvement over the past year and success in achieving an equitable education for all 
students. It was developed in concert with educators to reflect Vermont’s philosophy of 
continuous improvement.” 

 
The Annual Snapshot for FNESU, and each school, is available on the Vermont Agency of 
Education website:  https://schoolsnapshot.vermont.gov/ 

Please note that the data used to create these snapshots are from the 2018-2019 school year. 

https://schoolsnapshot.vermont.gov/


FNESU was identified by the Vermont Agency of Education as eligible for equity support as 
stated in Vermont’s Every Student Succeeds Act plan. Schools and SUs/SDs eligible for equity 
support have a significant difference in student performance between at least one historically 
marginalized student group and their historically privileged peers. FNESU was identified due 
to the gap in performance between our students eligible for Free & Reduced Lunch (FRL) and 
students not eligible for Free & Reduced Lunch. We will develop our 2021 Continuous 
Improvement Plan to address improving the outcomes for all students, including this specific 
group. We will continue to address student needs as determined by the analysis of the data we 
collect. As part of that data, we look at parent survey results and other information we have 
collected from parents and the community. We thank you all for your feedback. 
 
If you would like to be further involved in the development and ongoing implementation of 
our Continuous Improvement Plan, please contact Jody Vaillancourt at 
Jody.Vaillancourt@fnesu.org. Your support is instrumental to our success. 

 
Academic Proficiency: FNESU  
The Smarter Balanced Assessment Consortium did not administer the SBAC assessments to 
our students in grades 3-11 in spring of 2020 due to the Covid-19 pandemic. We typically 
include a chart here that gives the percent of students proficient in literacy, math, science, and 
physical education as measured by these national assessments. We also give comparison data 
so you can see how our students compare to the rest of Vermont and how the proficiency levels 
have changed since the previous year. We are using other common assessments, such as 
STAR360, MAPS, PNOA, and reading records to monitor student progress and identify 
individual student intervention needs. The SBAC, Vermont Alternative Assessment, and 
Vermont Science Assessment are scheduled to be administered this spring, so that data will 
help us move forward, and we will be able to report those scores next year. 

 
The FNESU Leadership Team in conjunction with school-based leadership teams collaborated 
over several days last summer to create a plan to address the learning loss caused by the 
pandemic. We had already identified K-12 academic and Social-Emotional Learning Priority 
Standards and have focused our instruction and reporting around those. Priority Standards can 
be found on the FNESU Curriculum website https://sites.google.com/fnesu.org/fnesu-
curriculum-site-public/home. 

 
Teachers collaborated in August to identify critical prerequisite skills for the priority standards. 
They also created pre assessments that are used to determine what gaps students have with 
these prerequisite skills and contributed to a bank of instructional resources used to fill these 
gaps. These resources will be valuable through the next few years, as it will take some time to 
fully recover from the loss of instructional time.  

 
As we move forward, we will continue the work of our Continuous Improvement Plan to 
ensure that all students are proficient with the FNESU Priority Standards. All of the principals 
and central office administrators are collaborating to strengthen our Multi-Tiered System of 
Supports (MTSS). This work includes creating time in the schedule for classroom teachers, 
special educators, and interventionists to collaborate around evidence of student learning, 
identify skill gaps, and form small groups for targeted instruction, ensuring that there is time in 
the student schedule for a “double dose” of instruction to catch up or keep up with grade-level 
learning as needed and tools to monitor student progress toward proficiency. The FNESU 
curriculum team is also ensuring curriculum alignment, monitoring the implementation of our 
local comprehensive assessment system, and providing needs-based professional learning.  
 
 

https://sites.google.com/fnesu.org/fnesu-curriculum-site-public/home
https://sites.google.com/fnesu.org/fnesu-curriculum-site-public/home


Building Capacity for Student Services Within FNESU 
In FNESU, we were moving forward in a positive direction with our work on collaborating 
with classroom teachers to make accommodations and modifications to curriculum (access 
specialists), as well as, creating alternative programming options for students struggling with 
intensive behavior and mental health challenges, and for more intentional planning to make 
first instruction more accessible for all students with a wide range of learning styles and 
abilities. When the pandemic hit, we were forced to pause some of this work and shifted our 
attention to creating remote programming. Student Services shifted their work to create 
programming for students that would meet their individual needs remotely. We had to get 
creative to figure out how to provide occupational therapy, physical therapy, speech and 
language services, specialized instruction, as well as complete required paperwork related to 
special education. In addition, we created an alternative program for students who chose 
remote learning to meet their unique needs.  

 
Despite these COVID related challenges, we were able to work on creating a vision and 
mission statement for an alternative program called STEPS (Student Therapeutic Educational 
Placement Program) for students with intensive behavioral and mental health challenges. In 
addition, we created a program called TAPS (Transitioning into Adult Programs and Services) 
for students with significant developmental delays, like Autism Spectrum Disorder, to learn the 
academic and adaptive skills that will better prepare them for post-graduation. These programs 
were developed in response to the shortage of alternative program options for students with 
these profiles. There is such a need throughout the state that our options include long waitlists 
or limited outside resources. Our students have complex academic, social, emotional, and 
behavior needs. We are working to build the capacity within our system to offer a variety of 
supports to better meet the needs of our students. We are assessing communication, academic, 
social, motor skills and adaptive skills in these programs. These are in-house interventions 
aimed at preventing and reducing the number of students from having to be enrolled in 
alternative schools and programs outside of the public school. We are looking to expand these 
alternative programs to include students in grades K-6 in the future.   

 
As part of our deliberate focus on improving our systems of support for all learners, we created 
micro-credential training opportunities for our support staff. We designed a microcredential 
training in four areas: behavior, speech and language, literacy, and mathematics. These 40 hour 
training opportunities, focused on providing support staff with a deeper understanding of best 
practices aimed at more effectively supporting students within our Multi-Tiered System of 
Supports. Annually, these support staff members will receive additional training in order to 
maintain their micro-credential and continue to develop their skills and capacity to most 
effectively support our learners. 
 
Currently, we are getting back on track to becoming access specialists, creating very clear 
measurable goals and then progress monitoring those goals so students on individualized 
educational plans are working towards achieving their goals. Special educators are working 
closely with classroom teachers and collaborating to support all students. We are creating and 
implementing strategies to increase learning for all children. 
 
High Quality Staff Celebrations 

We are very proud of our dedicated team of educators who work tirelessly each and every day 
to design opportunities for all students to learn, grow, and explore. The FNESU faculty and 
staff work hard, believe in our students, and are committed to the important work of educating 
and supporting our youth. Many of our teachers, staff, and administrators stand out in the 
crowd. This spring, Enosburg Falls High School teacher Amber Emmell and Sheldon 
Elementary teacher Lisa Cioffi will be recognized as FNESU’s UVM Outstanding Teacher 



recipients. In August, our Director of Instruction and Learning, Jody Vaillancourt was 
recognized as FNESU’s Educator of the Year.  Richford Junior Senior High School’s Casey 
Blaney was recognized as the FNESU Paraeducator of the Year. Jim Lynch, the Franklin 
County Sheriff’s School Resource Officer for Enosburg Schools was honored with the first 
annual FNESU Above and Beyond Staff of the Year award. Many of our leaders serve in 
leadership roles throughout the state. Beth O’Brien, RJSHS Principal is the president of the 
Vermont Principals Association and is on the Board of Directors of the Champlain Valley 
Educator Development Center. Nathan Demar, Cold Hollow Career Center Director is serving 
as the past president of the Vermont Career and Technical Center Directors Association. 
Morgan Daybell, FNESU Business Manager serves on the Vermont Municipal Employees 
Retirement System Board. Jody Vaillancourt, FNESU Director of Instruction and Learning 
serves on the Vermont Association for Supervision and Curriculum Development Board. Lynn 
Cota, FNESU Superintendent serves as the Co-President of the Champlain Valley 
Superintendents Association and is on the Champlain Valley Educator Development Center 
Advisory Board. Many others also serve on committees and in leadership roles throughout the 
state. 

 
Teacher and Administrator Recruitment and Retention 
In FNESU, we are continuing to prioritize the important work of responding to the educator 
workforce shortage by focusing on efforts to design teacher and administrator licensure 
pathways, and on recruiting and retaining both teachers and administrators. Currently, we are 
in the midst of our first year partnering with the Upper Valley Educator Institute (UVEI). We 
have one aspiring teacher in the UVEI teacher licensure program, and two aspiring 
administrators in the UVEI principal licensure program. Although we had hoped to attract even 
more community members to the field of education, we believe the timing of this opportunity 
in the midst of the pandemic was not ideal.  

 
Our partnership with UVEI is continuing and we are planning information sessions this spring 
for anyone with a Bachelor’s degree, in any field, who is interested in pursuing a teaching 
career and exploring our one-year teacher licensure program. If you, or anyone you know, 
might be interested in becoming a teacher, or pursuing a principal licensure program, please 
reach out to Courtney Fletcher at courtney.fletcher@fnesu.org for more information. 

 
Portrait of a Graduate 
As we work to achieve more equitable outcomes for all students, the state of Vermont 
recognizes the importance of proficiency-based approaches to teaching, learning, and 
graduating as a lever for change. By focusing on proficiency-based practices such as 
prioritizing the most essential knowledge and skills, providing rigorous and engaging learning 
experiences aligned to clear outcomes, ensuring that all students have access and support to 
reach proficiency, and honoring student voice and self-direction we will graduate students 
better prepared for college, career, and civic life in the 21st century. 
 
In 2019, the FNESU Board committed to a process of engaging our community members and 
other stakeholders to participate in the work of identifying what outcomes we want for all 
graduates of FNESU. Last winter and spring, a team of 13 of our high school students worked 
with school board members to engage community members in the development of a draft 
Portrait of a Graduate. Students surveyed community members in all six FNESU towns. They 
engaged in research and interviewed business and community leaders to determine the skills 
and dispositions needed to be successful citizens.   

 
The draft Portrait of a Graduate created by this student group included seven characteristics. It 
has been presented to the board and educators for feedback and is in the process of revision. 

mailto:courtney.fletcher@fnesu.org


Once completed, the board intends to use this Portrait of a Graduate as a springboard to 
articulate an updated mission, vision, and goals for the supervisory union. A workgroup 
including all stakeholders will also begin to align all curriculum and proficiency work with the 
Portrait of a Graduate characteristics. A multi-year implementation plan will also be 
developed. Look for a final draft of the FNESU Portrait of a Graduate to be shared through 
multiple communication channels before the start of the next school year. 

 
Diversity, Inclusion, and Equity Work 
In 2019, the Vermont Legislature passed Act 1, which is related to ethnic and social equity in 
schools. The State Board of Education was directed to create a workgroup to review and 
recommend learning standards to recognize fully the history, contributions, and perspectives of 
ethnic groups and social groups. For more information visit: 
https://education.vermont.gov/state-board-councils/ethnic-and-social-equity-standards-
advisory-working-group 
The state-level workgroup is expected to recommend these new standards for adoption to the 
State Board of Education this spring.   

 
We believe that equity work is critical to fulfill our vision and mission as an educational 
community. We are committed to ongoing, sustainable progress toward a culture of equity in 
the learning environment, through educational resources for students and staff, and in 
administrative policies and procedures. 
 
In January of 2020, FNESU was awarded a competitive grant from the Vermont Agency of 
Education for $25,000 to address equity literacy needs in our supervisory union. A Diversity, 
Equity, and Inclusion (DEI) Taskforce was assembled to determine needs and create a multi-
year plan to address them. In April 2020, the FNESU Leadership Team, which includes all 
school principals and Central Office leaders, participated in a workshop titled From Equity 
Awareness to Equity Action: An Economic Justice Approach to Eliminating Socioeconomic 
Inequities in Schools. This was presented by the Vermont Higher Education Collaborative.  
 
In August, FNESU began working with Seed the Way to provide professional learning for 
teachers and staff. The purpose of these sessions is to ensure that all students will feel safe and 
valued in our school communities by helping teachers and staff recognize stereotypes and 
relate to people as individuals rather than representatives of groups, recognize unfairness on 
the individual level (e.g., biased speech) and injustice at the institutional or systemic level (e.g., 
discrimination), and recognize that power and privilege influence relationships on 
interpersonal, intergroup, and institutional levels. 
 
As we hope you can see, even though the last eleven months have been incredibly challenging, 
there is still much to be proud of in the work we are doing in Franklin Northeast. We are 
honored to serve as instructional leaders in FNESU and we will continue to do our best to 
support the needs of all students and staff members within our system. Thank you for your 
continued support of all our schools and all our students.  

 
Respectfully Submitted by, 
Lynn Cota, Superintendent 
Michelle Theberge, Director of Student Services 
Jody Vaillancourt, Director of Instruction and Learning 
 

__________________________________ 
 

https://education.vermont.gov/state-board-councils/ethnic-and-social-equity-standards-advisory-working-group
https://education.vermont.gov/state-board-councils/ethnic-and-social-equity-standards-advisory-working-group


Technology Report 
Dominic DeRosia, Technology Director 

 
The challenges brought upon us all by the pandemic have made this past year like no other. 
The use of technology by teachers and students has become even more important as students 
have been learning both in school and remotely. Throughout this time, FNESU schools have 
strived to safely utilize technology as a means to enhance student learning and communication 
when students and teachers are not able to physically be together. 
 
FNESU schools have offered 1:1 computing, where the majority of students were given their 
“own” device to use by their school, for several years. When schools were closed to in person 
learning in the spring and we needed to shift to remote learning, we worked hard to expand the 
1:1 offering. The pandemic has made it more difficult than normal to obtain student learning 
devices, with device orders that would normally be received within a week or two now taking 
as long as several months. While this did slow down our expansion, we have been able to 
obtain enough devices to cover all students in grades K-12. 
 
Our learning device of choice for the majority of students has been Chromebooks. All of our 
schools are currently using Chromebooks as their main student device, with some iPads mixed 
in as well. The lower price of Chromebooks, along with the ease of maintenance and physical 
keyboard have made them a very attractive option. FNESU is far from alone in this thinking, as 
Chromebooks have become the most popular device in schools nationwide in recent years and 
the pandemic has made the demand for them even greater. 
 
As students have shifted to using devices at home more and more, student safety has continued 
to be a focus for our schools. GoGuardian and Securly are a couple of the tools FNESU 
schools have been using in order to keep web content filtering and student activity monitoring 
possible, even when the students are not connected to our school networks. While these are 
great tools and are immensely helpful in keeping students safer while online, it is still 
important for teachers, students and families to be educated in safe and appropriate use of 
technology and parents/guardians should always try to be aware of what their children are 
doing when they are online. The first link in the list below is a good resource for anyone 
looking for tips on internet safety. 
 
Technology Education Resources: 

• https://www.commonsensemedia.org/privacy-and-internet-safety 

• https://www.goguardian.com/ 

• https://www.securly.com/ 
 
Please feel free to contact me via email with any questions pertaining to technology in FNESU 
schools at dominic.derosia@fnesu.org or by phone at 848-7661 x21. 

 
__________________________________ 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.commonsensemedia.org/privacy-and-internet-safety
https://www.goguardian.com/
https://www.securly.com/
mailto:%20dominic.derosia@fnesu.org


School Safety 
Robin Gagne, FNESU School Safety Coordinator 

 
FNESU is committed to school safety and uses ALICE (Alert, “Enhanced” Lockdown, Inform, 
Counter, Evacuate) as a response training developed to empower individuals to participate in 
their own survival using proactive options-based strategies in the face of violence. 
 
FNESU uses a blended model e-learning and Instructor-led training with all staff. Staff are 
trained with the classroom/theory portion being conducted via an e-learning portal and then 
that training is furthered by an ALICE Trained Instructor conducting hands-on demonstrations, 
drills, and scenarios. This training empowers educators with school emergency lesson plans. 
Curriculum levels for students are age-appropriate and also take cognitive, behavioral and 
developmental ability into consideration. We have 451 staff trained in ALICE. 
 
Given the current circumstances surrounding the pandemic the expectations for fire/evacuation 
and emergency response drills have been modified to protect the health of staff and students. 
One fire drill was required within the first 30 days of school reopening and five other drills will 
be completed throughout the year; instructionally based or discussion format. This year, each 
school will offer a minimum of two emergency response drills; one at the start of each 
semester and will be instructionally based or discussion format. 
 

__________________________________ 

 
Food Service 

Dawn Reed, Food Service Director 
 

This past year, the world of Food Service has been very challenging to say the least. As many 
of you know, we run many different Food Programs in our schools. We run under the National 
School Lunch Program (NSLP) during the school year and the Summer Feeding Program 
(SFSP) during the summer when school is not in session. From January 1, 2020 until March 
17, 2020, we served 32,192 breakfasts and 50,689 lunches to students in our school. On March 
15th, Gov. Phil Scott announced that our schools would be closed for in-person instruction. 
With that announcement, the Child Nutrition Program (CNP) made the decision that all schools 
could begin running the SFSP. This program allows meals to be served to anyone 18 and 
under. From March 18th to December 31, 2020, we served approximately 205,814 breakfasts 
and 222,038 lunches by delivery or pick up. Food Service staff have worked endlessly to help 
make sure children in our communities have had access to food since the State of Emergency. 
With the help of many volunteers as well as the Farm to Families Food Box Distribution, we 
have been able to host two distributions in the Enosburg Falls High School parking lot. These 
distributions provided many of our FNESU community members food that was greatly needed. 
We received many thanks and even more smiles with each box we were able to distribute. The 
Food Service Program has received $433,000 in CRF Grants from March until December 31, 
2020. With these funds, we were able purchase some big items such as dishwashers, 
convection ovens and stand mixers along with other smaller equipment and supplies. 

 
As I sit here writing this, I look back at all that we have been faced this year and would like to 
acknowledge how thankful I am for the hard work and dedication that my staff show every 
day. Without them, our Food Service Programs would not be as successful as they are today.   

 
__________________________________ 

 



LEAPS 

(Learning and Enrichment Activities that build Positive relationships and Self-
esteem) 

A 21st Century Community Learning Center (CCLC) 
Heather Moore, 21st CCLC Project Director 

 
LEAPS has been connecting afterschool programming, supplemental instruction, and skill 
development with the local school system and community since 2004.  The mission of LEAPS 
is to improve student achievement in math, science, reading/language arts, self-esteem, social 
skills, and to reduce high-risk behaviors and attitudes. LEAPS currently offers programming to 
all k-12 youth in FNESU thanks to a five-year 21st Century Community Learning Centers 
grant, an Afterschool for All grant, local support, and other small grants.  
 
During the remote learning period that began last March, LEAPS swiftly transitioned to 
offering online and take-home enrichment opportunities to every youth in grades k-12 who live 
in the six FNESU communities. Over the summer, LEAPS was able to offer a hybrid summer 
camp that included two days of in-person programming and three days of online and take-
home learning kits. As always, our programs were at capacity and youth and camp counselors 
all enjoyed themselves.  

 
This year, LEAPS staff and school partners have shown that there are no limits to their 
creativity and commitment to youth. Besides offering in-person afterschool programming, 
LEAPS has been building upon the success of the online and take-home kits started in the 
spring. This has allowed youth to engage with friends in other “pods/cohorts” and continue to 
participate in some of their favorite LEAPS programs no matter how they are receiving their 
school-day education. FNESU LEAPS was also the first site in the state to become a state 
identified HUB site, offering enrichment and academic support to youth during all-remote 
learning days. Overall, FNESU youth have four different ways to engage in LEAPS 
programming this year.  

 
Youth enrolled in Enosburg Falls Middle & High School and Richford Junior Senior High 
School completed their second Vermont Youth Project survey in October. Survey results were 
available to community leads in January and there will be a series of community workshops 
throughout the remainder of this school year. LEAPS also received a $9,000 grant to create a 
youth council and fund a $5,000 youth led initiative to be completed by May, 2021. Please 
contact LEAPS Project Director, Heather Moore at heather.moore@fnesu.org or visit the 
Vermont Youth Project of Enosburg and Richford Facebook page for more information on the 
project and how you and your family can be involved.  

 
Our programs would not have been as successful without the continued and growing support of 
our Community Partners: Arvin A. Brown Library, Sheldon Public Library, Enosburgh Public 
Library, Montgomery Town Library, H F Brigham Library, RiseVT, Franklin County Caring 
Communities, The FGI Tobacco Prevention Coalition, the FGI Bookmobile, LJW Memorial 
Fund, UVM Extension Service, Snyder’s Academy of TKD, Hannaford, Montgomery 
Recreation Department, Enosburgh Recreation Department, VT Department of Fish/Wildlife, 
Bakersfield Historical Society, Vermont Department of Health, United Way, and the NOTCH 
Program. Thank you for all your support.   
 

__________________________________ 

 

mailto:heather.moore@fnesu.org


FNESU Grants 
Heather Moore, FNESU Grants Coordinator 

 
Every year, our FNESU Grants Coordinator applies for competitive grants beyond state 
formula grants to help fund projects within the supervisory union. Additionally, our Grants 
Coordinator assists school-based staff to write grants for school-specific projects. Below is a 
list of grants that were received in the 2019-2020 school year and the first half of the 2020-
2021 school year.  
 
Money received for use in 2019-2020   

   

FNESU LEAPS MES: RiseVT Amplify Grant  $709 

FNESU Equity Literacy Grant  $25,000 

FNESU LEAPS: Vermont Afterschool McClure Pathways Grant  $2,353 

FNESU LEAPS: Bakersfield: STEM Challenge Initiative  $689 

Berkshire: Vermont Agency of Agriculture – Farm-to-School  $15,000 

RJSHS: Vermont Afterschool Grant: Afterschool for All  $45,412 

EES: CLiF Year of the Book  $25,000 

EES/EFMHS: RiseVT Amplify Grant  $255 

ERUUSD: Connecting PLPs to Curriculum  $25,000 

 Total: $139,418 

   
Money Received between July 2020 – December 2020 for use this fiscal year:  

  
FNESU Hub grant for remote learning day programming  $11,333 

FNESU LEAPS Additional funds for COVID related expenses  $68,696 

FNESU RJSHS LEAPS Vermont Afterschool Grant  $62,230 

FNESU ERUUSD LEAPS Youth Leadership Council Grant  $9,000 

FNESU FGI Bookmobile book distribution  $6,000 

FNESU Workforce Stabilization for HUB employees  $66,598 

FNESU Office Safety Grant  $8,996 

FNESU CRF Summer Food Grant  $92,021 

FNESU CRF Child Nutrition Equipment Grant  $341,000 

NMV & ERUUSD Farm-to-School grants  $6,105 

 Total: $671,979 

 

 
__________________________________ 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Northern Mountain Valley UUSD Principal Reports 

 
Berkshire Elementary School 

Leonard Badeau, Principal 
 
Berkshire Elementary School continues to strive to be a school that provides equitable 

experiences that nurture the development of the 
“whole child”. Our community's motto continues to 
be “give every child what they need when they need 
it.” This mentality requires a comprehensive and 
systematic approach to education that involves all 
community stakeholders to collaborate in a manner 
that enables all of us to share our collective expertise 
and resources to help every student succeed. While 
this year presented challenges for all of us, our 
community pulled together to provide an enriching 
and meaningful experience for all of our learners.  
 
Academic Proficiency 
Celebrations: One key component to the success of 

all our students is to achieve Academic Proficiency in each student, and our school has taken 
many proactive and effective steps towards that 
goal. We have invested in professional 
development to improve our ability to deliver high 
quality first instruction through our continued work 
and consultation with Sandy Stanhope, the Vermont 
Mathematics Initiative, and the All Learners 
Initiative which has collectively enhanced our 
staff’s capacity to plan and deliver high quality 
mathematics instruction across all grade levels. We 
have continued to dedicate 90 to 120 minutes of 
Mathematics and Literacy instruction for all 
students. To further respond to and mitigate 
students lagging in progress, we have dedicated 
Intervention learning time for all students to receive 
a double dose of learning, as well as targeted and intensive interventions to help students not 
only keep up but catch up in their learning. Lastly, we have created more professional 

collaboration and support time for all teachers to 
design effective, differentiated, and engaging 
learning. 
 
Goals: Many of the above steps are ongoing, and 
our goals are to continue to support or enhance 
those steps. We will continue to invest in providing 
professional learning that helps ensure that all 
students are engaged in effective tier 1 learning 
opportunities. This includes preserving our 90-120 
daily minutes of Math and ELA instruction, 
ensuring that all students have equitable access to 
effective and targeted tier 2 supports both during 



and beyond the school day, as well as, increasing 
opportunities for professional learning and common 
planning time for teachers and academic 
interventionists to design and implement research 
based high quality instruction. 
 
Personalization 
Celebrations: Another component necessary to 
achieve success for all of our students is to improve 
our teachers’ capacity to implement student 
Personalized Learning. This summer our Middle 
School team will be undergoing Professional Learning 
time to research, design, and implement standards-
based learning, and “genius hour” time for our 
students, which will enable students to practice self-guided inquiry, research, designing, 
building, and presenting skills.  

 
Safe & Healthy Schools 
Celebrations: Providing and maintaining a Safe & Healthy school is also necessary to ensure 
success for all, and Berkshire has taken multiple steps to achieve this goal. Previously, we have 

partnered with RiseVT to provide instruction and 
learning around healthy lifestyles and eating habits, 
as well as, to identify and implement ways to bring 
in more movement and activity into our daily 
learning routines. Every teacher has attended the 
Responsive Classroom training to enhance their 
ability to create a safe, kind, and positive learning 
environment for all students. We continue to partner 
with professional mental health service agencies 
such as NCSS and Franklin-Grande Isle Restorative 
Justice Center (FGIRJC) to provide high skilled staff 
that can effectively support students in the 
development of social-emotional skills, as well as, to 

provide professional development for our staff to improve our capacity to support students in 
their development of social-emotional skills. Lastly, 
our school is continuing to develop and implement 
ALICE practices to create a school that is resistant 
to acts of violence. 
 
Goals: Moving forward we hope to continue to 
build upon these steps. We added an NCSS School 
Based Consultant two years ago to provide a highly 
skilled member of our staff that has the expertise 
and knowledge in how to support and develop 
social emotional skills in our students. We will 
continue to develop our ability to implement and 
support Restorative Practices through our multi-
year collaboration with the Franklin-Grande Isle 
Restorative Justice Center and will continue to seek 
out opportunities for professional development for all of our staff to create safe, kind, and 
positive places of learning. 
 



High Quality Staffing 
Celebrations: Related to the above actions to create a school environment where all students 
can succeed is the need to have High Quality Staff, and we have successfully enacted multiple 
steps to progress in this area.  Our middle school model now allows for a content expert to 

provide high quality instruction for 5th-8th grade students 
through having a dedicated teacher for Science, and another 
teacher for Global Citizenship - formerly referred to as Social 
Studies. Our new middle school structure also allows us to 
have a dedicated Literacy Interventionist and a Mathematics 
Interventionist for our middle school grades (5th, 6th, 7th, 
and 8th).  We also continue to have a full time P.E. teacher 
for prek-8th grade. Lastly, to help our less seasoned staff 
become more proficient in planning and designing 
instruction, we have created professional collaboration time 
for those newer teachers to meet and work with grade level 
content experts, and we are piloting a professional learning 
plan where our newer teachers are able to observe and learn 
from exemplary teachers in our schools. 
 
Goals: Our school will continue to strive to find ways to 

develop our new teachers, as well as deepen the capacity of our veteran staff, and we hope to 
expand the professional collaboration time and professional learning plans next year to all of 
our staff. 
 
Respectfully Submitted by,  
Leonard Badeau 

 
__________________________________ 

 

Bakersfield Elementary Middle School 
Rhoda McLure, Principal 

 
Wow! What a year! 2020 has definitely been interesting. However, I am incredibly humbled 
and privileged to serve the Bakersfield community during this challenging year. As we closed 
our doors back in March due to the COVID-19 pandemic, I was anxious about what was ahead 
of us. However, this community, parents, the 
amazing teachers and staff at BEMS, and our 
awesome students have truly risen to the occasion. 
The dedication, resilience and ingenuity I have seen 
as we moved to a completely online format for 
teaching and learning in the spring, then a hybrid 
model as we started the new school year, slowly 
moved more and more students back to in person 
learning, and then continued to prepare to shift into 
whatever format we needed to has been nothing 
short of extraordinary. I am so proud to be a part of 
this team! While this year has been full of ever-
changing circumstances and many hard situations, 
there has been good that has come from all of this. I am excited to bring our lessons learned 
and continued growth into the future of this school as we continue to navigate all that lies 
ahead. 
 



Academic Proficiency 
Celebrations: BEMS has been working hard at increasing engaging and meaningful academic 
experiences for students at every grade level over the last few years. This year while 
continuing to work hard in grade-level district teams at SU inservice opportunities and in 

school teams to align instruction, design assessment 
tools that assess skills and growth, and to focus on 
building foundational skills of reading and 
mathematics (using the Lucy Calkins Units of Study 
and Bridges Math along with the use of Math 
Menus) teachers have also worked tirelessly to 
create engaging lessons both online and in person. 
Teachers have worked together to learn best 
practices in remote teaching and online platforms 
alongside working on their goals to improve in 
person learning opportunities. The teachers at 
BEMS have continued to push into learning in UDL 

(Universal Design for Learning) and growth mindset and have continued to work together in 
PLC (professional learning communities) with coaches/interventionists to improve both 
instruction in their classrooms, and our Multi-Tiered System of Supports (MTSS) for all 
students. This continued learning has happened in both online settings and in person and has 
been exciting to watch and be a part of.  
 
Goals/Next Steps: This year more than ever, 
teachers have had to be intentional about looking 
at assessment data and using this data to inform 
their instruction in order to meet students at their 
just right levels of need. During our PLC and 
SST (student support team) times we have had 
ongoing conversations about which assessments 
are most valuable in giving us reliable data to 
make decisions from. This is work that continues 
to strengthen our MTSS and improves 
instruction in the classroom so that the needs of 
all students can be met. Our goal is to continue 
to strengthen this system. One of our next steps in doing this is to begin using the STAR 360 
assessment tool. We have had an initial training, and teachers will be getting a second training 
in the near future.  

 
This year we have also been able to engage our 
students in more authentic and outdoor learning 
opportunities than we have in the past. This has been 
one of the good things that has come from this 
challenging year. As we have watched our students 
blossom in these environments, our goal is to 
continue to provide these kinds of experiences in the 
future. We started working on outdoor learning spaces 
this fall and will continue to improve on these spaces 
in the spring, as well as lean into how to utilize the 
outdoors even in the winter months. 
 
 

 



Personalization  
Celebrations: This year more than ever teachers and staff have worked diligently to meet the 
needs of every individual student within our school. We wanted to make sure that as students 
returned to a hybrid model of learning in the fall that we were ready to meet students right at 
their individual levels and move them forward. Part of being able to do this relied on carefully 
looking at our BEMS learner profiles. This has been a 
tool that BEMS has used for several years. In the spring 
of this year, teachers worked in teams to revamp these 
profiles, and make them more useful. We wanted to 
make sure that we captured as much relevant 
information as possible, without being overwhelming, so 
that the next grade's teacher could quickly learn about 
each student and pick up the learning right from the 
start. This, combined with analysis of fall assessment 
data, has allowed each teacher to start strong this school 
year in spite of everything.  
 
Goals/Next Steps: One of the things we want to 
continue to work on in the area of personalization is the intersection between the BEMS learner 
profiles and data collected during our SST meetings. How can we use both sources of data 
together, so as to not feel like we are duplicating efforts, and understand the purposes of both 
kinds of information? This is an ongoing conversation that helps us to develop our MTSS 
systems and be both efficient and effective as we work to meet the needs of all students. 
 
Another goal in the area of personalization is the continued goal started last year as we worked 
to use Google Sites as a part of our PLP (personalized learning plans) process in the middle 
school. We are continuing to work on making these plans effective and authentic. We are also 
continuing to work on helping K-5 teachers prepare students for the PLP process by setting 
their own goals and investigating areas of personal interest in grade appropriate ways.  
 

Safe & Healthy Schools 
Celebrations: Health and safety has definitely been 
at the top of the list this year as we have navigated 
the effects of COVID-19. So much planning over 
the summer went into preparing all of us for what 
this school year would look like as we came back to 
in person learning. Nurses, custodial staff, food 
service staff, delivery staff, and summer program 
staff worked tirelessly to ensure programming put 
safety first for the summer months and as we 
entered a new school year. Teachers spent the extra 
time at the beginning of this school year preparing 
their classroom spaces and instructional strategies 

to be centered around the health and safety of all. The work of this BEMS team has been 
extraordinary and has made me incredibly proud.  
 
Alongside all of the health and safety guidelines that we have attended to, we have continued 
to work on the social-emotional health and wellbeing of ourselves and our students here at 
BEMS. There has been continued work on the connections between our PBiS system and our 
Restorative Practices approach as a school. Our Behavior Matrix has been up and running this 
school year, and we added the addition of a planning room and a Behavior Support Team that 
meets weekly to discuss our behavior data. Amy Irish from NCSS has been working with this 



team along with Heather Hawkins (behavior analyst for FNESU), and Camile Koosmann & 
Nina Curtis from the Franklin Grand Isle Restorative Justice Center. Our K-3 teachers have 
also been using Zones of Regulation in their 
classrooms to help teach students about their 
own emotions and how to regulate them. This 
work has continued to support our mission of all 
students learning and growing through 
connection and care. 

 
Goals/Next Steps: As a part of our Continuous 
Improvement Plan here at BEMS, we will 
continue to push the work of creating a safe and 
inclusive environment for all our students. We 
will continue to engage in professional 
development around our PBiS and RP systems, 
trauma and the effects of adverse childhood experiences on our students, and social emotional 
regulation. We have also begun work this year and will continue to work around equity and 
inclusive classroom environments. 
 
Equity Support 
As stated above, BEMS has already begun work around equity and inclusion. We have two 
teachers who are members of the FNESU Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion task force. All of 
our teachers have been involved in professional development around issues of equity at the SU 
level, and here at BEMS we have engaged in a book study with some goals that came out of 
our conversations on things we can do to ensure a more equitable education for ALL our 
students, including those in marginalized groups. That said, Bakersfield Elementary Middle 
School and Franklin Northeast Supervisory Union were identified by the Vermont Agency of 
Education as eligible for equity support as stated in Vermont’s Every Student Succeeds Act 

plan. Schools and SUs/SDs eligible for equity 
support have a significant difference in student 
performance between at least one historically 
marginalized student group and their 
historically privileged peers. Our school was 
identified due to the gap in performance 
between our students eligible for free and 
reduced lunch and students not eligible for free 
and reduced lunch. 
 
The SU, along with guidance from the VT 
AOE, will be providing us technical 

assistance as we continue to develop our Continuous Improvement Plan to address improving 
the outcomes for all students, including this specific group. We will continue to address 
student needs as determined by the analysis of the data we collect. As part of that data, we will 
look at parent survey results and other information we collect from parents and the 
community. We thank you all for your feedback. If you would like to be further involved in 
the development and ongoing implementation of our Continuous Improvement Plan, please 
contact us. Your support is instrumental in your child’s school success. Remember, we are a 
team, and we are all in this together! 
 
I am honored to serve you all here in the Bakersfield community. 
Respectfully Submitted by, 
Rhoda McLure 



Montgomery Elementary School 
Sandy Alexander, Principal 

 
What a year! Although Covid-19 threw us a huge curve ball in 2020, it was amazing to see 
people rise to the occasion and put forth a huge effort to offer our students the very best 
education possible. In March, we had to pull together resources and offerings within a short 
turnaround time and plan for the changing world around 
us. We closed the doors to our school, quickly turned to 
online platforms, and pushed parents into the world of 
teaching. Things were changing on a daily basis, and we 
all know that change is not always easy. Easy or hard, 
Montgomery was ready and prepared for what was to be 
a most interesting and challenging school year. A huge 
thank you to the Montgomery PTO for purchasing an 
event tent for us and also to the Montgomery 
Conservation Commission for creating an outdoor 
learning space for us in the woods. Students and staff 
appreciate getting outdoors. 
 
Academic Proficiency 
Celebrations: As one can only imagine, the job description of a teacher changed drastically 
over the past year, and there was no option other than to go with the flow. The use of online 
platforms to teach students was thrown into the laps of teachers in March and with a lot of 
practice, feedback, and reflection, teachers quickly perfected the understanding and use of 
these platforms to effectively deliver curriculum to students. In addition, teachers spent a 
considerable amount of time during inservice trying to understand the learning gaps that may 
have occurred during the spring and worked collaboratively to identify the learning standards 
that should be the priority focus for the year. In addition, not only did teachers learn how to 
effectively teach students remotely but given the fact that we welcomed students back in 
September to a hybrid model, teachers also learned to juggle teaching half of their students in-
person while teaching the other half remotely. Again, Covid struck, and we kept on moving 
forward thanks to many people, but the hard work and dedication of our teachers has not gone 
unnoticed.   
 

Goals: In past years, students have had the 
opportunity to share their personal learning during 
Student Led Conferences during the month of March. 
Unfortunately, last year we shifted to remote learning 
just prior to this important event at MES. Again, with 
the introduction and effective use of online platforms 
we will most likely be delivering Student Led 
Conferences to families via Zoom this year. While 
students have mostly engaged with SeeSaw and 
Google Meets, it is our goal to have the education 
version of Zoom up and running early in the new 

year. Zoom will provide a consistent platform with more options, which can be utilized by all 
grades. Zoom should also be more user friendly for families.  
 

Personalization 
Celebrations: One of our top priorities from last year was a goal to mirror this success of our 
Reading Specialist in the subject of math, and with that said, we are happy to announce the 
addition of our Math Interventionist, Brittany Cook. Now, in addition to our reteach time in the 



classroom that is designed to give students a “double dose” on a certain topic, we are able to 
further support the individual needs of students with specialized intervention in both Reading 
and Math.   
 
Goals: Another goal documented in our Continuous Improvement Plan is for both intervention 
and reteach, specifically our Multi-Tiered System of Supports tiers II and III, to be guided by 
content area specialists. In addition, teachers will spend time in their Professional Learning 
Communities focusing on student data analysis to drive reteach instruction. Thanks to grant 
funding, staff have access to the “Star 360”, which is an online assessment tool that can be 
utilized for screening and progress monitoring.   
 
Safe & Healthy Schools 
Celebrations:  Due to Covid-19, it goes without saying 
that health and safety rose to the top of the priority list this 
year. The extension of summer for students meant added 
professional development days for teachers and staff to 
prepare for the start of our school year in unprecedented 
times. A huge thank you to Rachael Hardy, our school 
nurse, who worked tirelessly over the summer to 
understand the strict guidelines and protocols due to Covid-
19. She eased us into the year feeling as ready as we 
possibly could be. In addition, we welcomed our part-time 
nurse, Ashley Mercy to assist Rachael with all of the 
important tasks necessary in an effort to keep everyone in 
our school community safe. In typical Montgomery 
fashion, everyone contributed in different ways and put 
great efforts so that we could start the year with in-person 
learning and remain open as long as possible.   
 
Goals: In addition to the challenges that Covid brought to us in preparing our school for the 
year, we also recognize the effects Covid has had on our students with regard to socialization 
and friendships. With that said, another goal of our Continuous Improvement Plan this year is 
to provide staff with professional development training in the areas of social-emotional 
learning as well as Trauma Informed Practices. We will also continue our work with 
Restorative Practices through our contract with Up for Learning, and this year Sue Zeineth-
Collins will engage in professional learning to become our in-house Restorative Practices 
coach.   
 
In closing, I would like to take a moment to acknowledge and give special thanks to our 
students for their resiliency. I cannot express enough gratitude for the way our students have 
taken everything in stride, without so much as one complaint about wearing a mask all day. 
Several have told us that they want to follow the health and safety guidelines because they 
want to be in school; they do not want school to shut down. Many middle school students have 
chosen to come to school on Wednesdays, which is a remote day for most, because they find it 
easier to do their schoolwork in school with the teachers there to help. For us, we agree. We 
want them in-person! School just is not school without our wonderful students, so if you see 
one of them close by, please pat him or her on the back and say thank you.   
 
Respectfully Submitted by, 
Sandy Alexander 

 
 



Sheldon Elementary School 
Christie Martin, Principal 

 
Once again, I am pleased to be able to share Sheldon Elementary School’s Annual Educational 
Report. I am proud to help lead a school that is such an important part of its community; your 
partnership and support continue to make a difference toward our collective mission.  
 

Sheldon Elementary continues to work, in 

partnership with our families and our community, 
to prepare students for continuous learning, 
growth, and independence. Together, we support 

all learners to problem solve, make wise decisions, 
persevere in meeting challenges, and understand 
the impact of our actions. By ensuring that our 
students have the skills and character to learn, 

lead, and succeed, they are equipped to make a 
difference as caring, responsible, and well-
informed citizens.  
 
The 2020-2021 school year has brought many new 
opportunities and challenges to Sheldon Elementary.  

• We survived our first global pandemic, together. The Sheldon community rallied 
together to mask-up, stay home, provide meals, gather learning materials, check in on 
one another, share the little things on Facebook and other social media forums, took to 
the roads to drive by and say hello, planted lawn signs, and kept one another in our 
thoughts every day from March until we were able to open school again in 
September.  

• Sheldon teachers used inservice time at the beginning of the year to participate in 
Professional Learning to broaden their understanding of remote learning. Reaching 
students virtually requires pedagogy most elementary school teachers have not had to 
access before now.  

• The Sheldon faculty added the learning 
management system, SeeSaw, in order to be able 
to have a consistent, school-wide approach to 
delivering information to students and families. 

• We also survived a building renovation during a 
pandemic! Crews worked around safety 
guidelines, capacity limits, shipping and 
production delays, and unexpected repairs to 
complete an expansive project that included: 
exterior facelift, asbestos abatement, HVAC 
repairs and improvements, front entry safety and 
security enhancements, handicap accessibility 
requirements prompting bathroom and locker 
room remodels as well as the installation of a new 
gym floor. 

 
Academic Proficiency 
Celebrations: Our hard work in the area of supporting student achievement has uncovered two 
major areas of focus for the next two years: 

1. Identifying the specific skill, a student needs support to make progress.  
2. Targeting the instruction to provide just the right support for students’ achievement.  



It is one thing to know a student is struggling to make 
progress in reading, it is quite another to isolate the specific 
skill or skills getting in the way and provide short term 
“intervention” to unpack that skill and offer targeted 
practice and feedback.  
When we set small goals and assess those goals frequently, 
it is possible to make more observable progress than 
assuming a student needs a year-long intervention. Our 
work to develop quick diagnostic assessments, use that 
data to design targeted practice, offer feedback and 
support, and monitor for progress to re-check for 
proficiency is a cycle our teachers and students are 
becoming very familiar with as part of their daily WIN 
(What I Need) math and literacy periods.  
 
Goals: Though achievement is trending steady or upward, 
in some instances and for some cohorts of students, this 

progress is very slow. Sheldon staff will continue to develop and strengthen our proficiency-
based learning practices to ensure consistent and effective implementation of those practices 
across all schools. One strategy is to ensure our math instruction is aligned, is comprehensive, 
spirals through key concepts and ideas, uses consistent vocabulary, math strategies, and 
routines and is accessible to all Sheldon teachers, new to the profession and veteran. To that 
end, we have adopted the Bridges Math Program and are rolling out the implementation of this 
in a two year cycle. In 2020-2021, staff and students in grades 3-5 will begin transitioning to 
these resources, with PreK-2 following the lead in the 2021-2022 school year. 
 
Safe & Healthy Schools 
Celebrations: Do you love our new school 
masks? Who would have imagined this 
would be a necessary school supply? Every 
student and staff member received a 
“Sheldon School” face mask to promote safe 
and healthy routines and school pride.   

In addition, the Sheldon Elementary 
community works hard to foster an 
environment that encourages the growth and 
development of all our members. A 
commendation from the Vermont AOE 
based on data from our field review visit, 
schoolwide behavior and discipline data, as well as evidence of our work with families, found 
Sheldon Elementary “demonstrates consistent and purposeful attention to student appreciation 
and working toward goals as a school community”. Examples included prominent display of 
student work, positive messaging, PBIS charts and expectations, recognition of students and 
classrooms, and creating visual reminders of school cultural expectations. In addition, for the 
fourth year in a row, Sheldon Elementary was selected by the VTPBIS Acknowledgements 
Review Committee to receive a VTPBIS Certificate of Recognition for the 2020 school year. 
This recognition is for our work “pulling our community close when we closed to keep our 
distance” last spring. The staff of Sheldon Elementary certainly put kids’ wellness at the center 
of their work in order to keep everyone safe and connected.  



Goals: We continue to fine-tune our ability to respond swiftly to student social-emotional 
needs and provide the types of support our learners need to feel safe, cared for and connected. 
Our work at the Supervisory Union level around building a multi-tiered system of supports 
(MTSS), implement an SEL (social-emotional learning) curriculum, our building renovation 
projects, and our commitment to providing universally free breakfast and lunch are all in 
service of a safe and healthy school.  

Equity Support 
Sheldon Elementary school and Franklin Northeast Supervisory Union were identified by the 
Vermont Agency of Education as eligible for equity support as stated in Vermont’s Every 
Student Succeeds Act plan. Schools and SUs/SDs eligible for equity support have a significant 
difference in student performance between at least one historically marginalized student group 
and their historically privileged peers. Our school was identified due to the gap in performance 
between our students eligible for free and reduced lunch and students not eligible for free and 

reduced lunch.  

The SU, along with guidance from 
the VT AOE, will be providing us 
technical assistance as we develop 
our Continuous Improvement Plan 
to address improving the outcomes 
for all students, including this 
specific group. We will continue to 
address student needs as determined 
by the analysis of the data we 

collect. As part of that data, we will look at parent survey results and other information we 
collect from parents and the community.  We thank you all for your feedback. If you would 
like to be further involved in the development and ongoing implementation of our Continuous 
Improvement Plan, please contact us. Your support is instrumental in your child’s school 
success. 

I am honored to lead the work of Sheldon Elementary School and serve your children. Thank 
you for all your support again this past year.  

Respectfully Submitted by,  
Christie M. Martin  
 

_________________________________ 

 
Virtual Learning Academy 
Gabrielle Lumbra, Principal 

 
It has been my pleasure to collaborate with teachers from around the district this year in 
provisioning FNESU families with a vibrant remote learning option. The Virtual Learning 
Academy provides K-8 students an opportunity to learn in a fully virtual environment staffed 
by our own teachers, interventionists, and support staff. Additionally, we are collaborating with 
the Vermont Virtual Learning Cooperative (VTVLC) to provide high school students with 
rigorous coursework in all subject areas. We worked to develop a virtual community this year 
and provide both social and academic support for students during this unprecedented time. In a 



recent contest, we asked students to create a logo as one step in creating an identity for this 
new community. Amelia Damato’s design was chosen with assistance from the FNESU board.  
 
Academic Proficiency 
Celebrations: The FNESU Virtual Learning Academy K-8 
teachers worked tirelessly to design an engaging curriculum 
in the virtual setting. The learning curve has been 
enormous. Teachers learned new technologies and created 
new routines for interacting with students. They continue to 
align this work with the district’s focus on Universal 
Design for Learning and priority standards. They have been 
collecting evidence and data since the beginning of the year 
despite the fast pace of our school year’s beginning. Initial 
reviews of this data consistently show that the majority of 
students are making positive academic gains.  
 
In a virtual environment, “showing up” looks different. 
“Showing up” is the first and most important step in 
making academic progress. The second necessary element is a relationship with the teacher. 
When these two elements are present, students are able to make progress in a virtual setting. 
Ensuring these two elements are in place has been a time-consuming task. Teachers have spent 
countless hours trying to connect with families and students. Our middle school team sees 
approximately 50% participation in live meetings and approximately 70% participation 
demonstrated by work completion. The K-4 team sees from 50 to 100% participation in live 
meetings.  
 
Goals/Next Steps: Our main goals and next steps are focused on streamlining an assessment 
system that will allow us to assess and then personalize instruction for students. We will 
continue to work to improve the use of our current platforms and technology systems to 
provide more engaging experiences in order to achieve this goal. Additionally, our middle 
school team has goals around improving the schedule so that students are able to focus on 

deeper learning rather than work completion. 
The K-4 team is working to improve the 
efficiency of their team meetings with a focus 
on improving learning. All faculty will be 
working on achieving their personal goals and 
learning from each other through regular 
observation of one another’s classrooms. 
 
Personalization 
Celebrations: The Virtual Learning Academy 

made developing relationships with students and families a priority. This focus on relationships 
has allowed teachers to get to know students and work to provide a curriculum that is tailored 
to their needs, skills, and interests.  
 
Goals/Next Steps: Our next steps include improving our use of data to personalize instruction, 
developing a personal learning plan process that is authentic, and involving students in the 
development of curriculum and instruction. Teachers are piloting the use of Star 360 to gather 
data on a regular basis. The middle school team is expanding its use of student portfolio 
development in order to develop a personal learning plan process that is connected and 
authentic. Finally, the Global Citizenship instructor, together with the middle school team and 



principal, will be engaging in developing a student government system for the VLA as a 
project-based learning experience during semester two. 
 
Safe & Healthy Schools 
Celebrations: At the Virtual Learning Academy, we have been laser-focused on ensuring that 
each learner is connected to a trusted adult. Health and wellness are a main concern for us and 
given the remote environment, this comes with its own set of challenges. Teachers are 
regularly providing opportunities 
for students to socialize and 
connect through clubs, lunch 
bunches, or sessions that are non-
academic in nature. Finding 
opportunities to laugh and have fun 
together is a regular part of the 
VLA experience.  
 
All teachers have daily live 
meetings which serve as a way for 
students to connect with each other and a way for teachers to connect with students. The 
middle school team uses an advisory system that focuses on the social-emotional aspects of 
students’ lives. All teachers have a check-in and check-out procedure that occurs at regular 
intervals.  
 
Goals/Next Steps: The VLA is working with the newly hired Social Emotional Learning 
Coordinator to formalize curriculum and opportunities for students and families to learn more 
about addressing the health and wellness needs of our current situation. In January, we held a 
community school-wide event and hosted a Virtual Olympics. This included parent and student 
workshops, a talent show, a stand-up comedy event, an art show, and daily live “Olympic 
events”.  
 
Respectfully Submitted by, 
Gabrielle Marquette Lumbra 
 

__________________________________ 
 

If you would like to view any ERUUSD school reports, including high schools your 
children may attend (Richford Jr-Sr High School, Enosburg Falls High School, and Cold 
Hollow Career Center), please visit our website at www.fnesu.org under the 2021 Annual 
Reports Tab. 

 
__________________________________ 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.fnesu.org/


Business Manager’s Update 
Morgan Daybell, Business Manager 

 

District Budget 
The proposed budget is up $948,060 from last year. NMV is paying tuition for 50 high school 
seniors, who will be replaced by an eighth grade class of 86. These higher tuition payments 
account for over 40% of the budget increase. Other increases are due to:  

• additional para-educator support  

• additional technology support, food service costs, and special education costs 
(through the FNESU assessment)  

• the first bond payment for the renovations to Sheldon Elementary; and  

• additional nursing staff in Bakersfield and Montgomery (increased to full-time due to 
COVID-19). 
 

Residential Tax Rates 
Four factors go into setting the residential tax rate you see on your bill:  

• Education Spending is the budget approved by voters, minus expected revenue (like 
grants and interest). As Education Spending goes up, the tax rate goes up. This is the 
only part of the formula impacted by local boards and voters. 

• Equalized Pupils is a weighted count of the students in the district. As Equalized 
Pupils go up, the tax rate falls. 

• The Property Dollar Equivalent Yield is the amount of money, per pupil, raised by 
one dollar on the tax rate. As Yield goes up, the tax rate falls. This budget uses the 
actual FY21 yield. The final number will be set by the Legislature. 

• The Common Level of Appraisal (CLA) measures the difference between listed 
property values and market value. A CLA below 100% means that on average, 
properties are selling above their assessed value. Each town has its own CLA. As 
CLA goes up, the tax rate falls. 

 
You may be eligible for a property tax credit. 
Last year, 1,458 district property owners had their school taxes reduced and 36 renters received 
a renter rebate. Residents who own and occupy a Vermont homestead must file a Homestead 
Declaration and Property Tax Adjustment Claim (HS-122) with the Tax Department by April 
15. 
 
Non-Residential Tax Rates 
Non-residential tax rates are set by the legislature and change based on the CLA. Local budget 

votes do not change this rate.  
 
Audit 
RHR Smith audited the district for the fiscal year ending June 30, 2020. For a copy, visit 
www.fnesu.org or call 802-848-7661. 

 
Respectfully Submitted by, 
Morgan Daybell 
 

__________________________________ 
 
 
 
 



Respectfully Submitted, 
 

NMV UUSD School Directors Administration 

Jean-Marie Clark, Chair (Bakersfield) Lynn Cota, Superintendent 

Mary Niles, Vice Chair (Montgomery) Jody Vaillancourt, Director of Instruction & Learning 

Erin Paquette, Clerk (Bakersfield) Michelle Theberge, Director of Student Services 

Emily Norris (Sheldon) Dominic DeRosia, Technology Director 

John Dziedzic (Berkshire) Robin Gagne, FNESU School Safety Coordinator 

Katherine Barnard (Montgomery) Dawn Reed, Food Service Director 

Lisa Hango (Berkshire) Heather Moore, LEAPS Project Director/Grants 

Miranda Johnson (Sheldon) Leonard Badeau, Berkshire Principal 

 Rhoda McLure, Bakersfield Principal 

 Sandy Alexander, Montgomery Principal 

 Christie Martin, Sheldon Principal 

 Gabrielle Lumbra, Virtual Learning Academy Principal 

 Morgan Daybell, Business Manager 
 



Northern Mountain Valley
FY22 General Fund Budget

FY20
Actual

FY21
Approved

FY22
Proposed

FY21-22
Change

GENERAL FUND EXPENSES
PRE-KINDERGARTEN

Regular Education
Direct Instruction $160,970 $284,664 $310,835 $26,171
Pre-K Tuition $20,526 $34,450 $38,500 $4,050

Total Regular Education $181,496 $319,114 $349,335 $30,221

Special Education
Direct Instruction $24,940 $26,972 $24,821 ($2,151)
Central Services $0 $0 $0 $0

Total Special Education $24,940 $26,972 $24,821 ($2,151)
TOTAL PRE-KINDERGARTEN $206,436 $346,086 $374,156 $28,070

K-12
Regular Education

Direct Instruction $5,269,941 $5,547,294 $5,892,877 $345,583
Secondary Tuition $5,172,436 $4,796,960 $5,183,200 $386,240
Athletics $31,380 $33,981 $30,314 ($3,667)
Co-Curricular $8,427 $142,000 $166,287 $24,287
Student Support $465,290 $525,118 $611,897 $86,779
Instructional Support $381,016 $566,695 $480,005 ($86,690)
District Administration $48,042 $62,862 $79,145 $16,283
School Administration $722,042 $745,312 $777,076 $31,764
Central Services $565,702 $747,245 $796,186 $48,941
Plant $878,042 $997,304 $1,005,140 $7,836
Student Transportation $381,438 $365,611 $405,605 $39,994
Debt Service $442,171 $479,113 $539,837 $60,724

Total Regular Education $14,365,927 $15,009,495 $15,967,569 $958,074

Special Education
Direct Instruction $615,261 $689,281 $612,677 ($76,604)
Central Services $725,350 $789,958 $828,478 $38,520

Total Special Education $1,340,611 $1,479,239 $1,441,155 ($38,084)
TOTAL K-12 $15,706,538 $16,488,734 $17,408,724 $919,990

TOTAL GENERAL FUND EXPENSES $15,912,974 $16,834,820 $17,782,880 $948,060



Northern Mountain Valley
FY22 General Fund Budget

FY20
Actual

FY21
Approved

FY22
Proposed

FY21-22
Change

GENERAL FUND REVENUE
Local Revenue $29,753 $24,000 $24,000 $0
Other Restricted $154,444 $150,000 $150,000 $0
State Revenue $452,067 $610,212 $517,800 ($92,412)
Federal Revenue $74,933 $0 $0 $0
Other Revenue $323,255 $307,999 $403,786 $95,787

TOTAL GENERAL FUND REVENUE $1,034,452 $1,092,211 $1,095,586 $3,375

PROJECTED TAX RATES
Budgeted Expenditures $16,834,820 $17,782,880 $948,060
less Local and Grant Revenue $1,092,211 $1,095,586 $3,375
equals Education Spending $15,742,609 $16,687,294 $944,685
divided by Equalized Pupils 1060.98 1071.51 10.53
equals Per Pupil Education Spending $14,838 $15,574 $736
divided by Dollar Yield $10,883 $10,998 $115
equals Equalized Residential School Tax Rate $1.3634 $1.4160 $0.0526
divided by Bakersfield CLA 94.90% 93.03% -1.87%
equals Bakersfield Residential Education Tax Rate $1.4367 $1.5221 $0.0854
divided by Berkshire CLA 100.56% 102.30% 1.74%
equals Berkshire Residential Education Tax Rate $1.3558 $1.3842 $0.0284
divided by Montgomery CLA 103.40% 101.36% -2.04%
equals Montgomery Residential Education Tax Rate $1.3186 $1.3970 $0.0784
divided by Sheldon CLA 96.54% 94.20% -2.34%
equals Sheldon Residential Education Tax Rate $1.4123 $1.5032 $0.0909
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PRELIMINARY Three Prior Years Comparisons - Format as Provided by AOE ESTIMATES
ONLY

District: Northern Mountain Valley UUSD U085

Property dollar 
equivalent yield

Homestead tax rate per 
$10,763 of spending 
per equalized pupil

SU: Franklin Northeast Franklin County 10,763           1.00

12,825           

Expenditures FY2019 FY2020 FY2021 FY2022

1. 
Adopted or warned union district budget (including special programs and full technical center 
expenditures) -                        $16,295,883 $16,834,820 $17,782,880 1. 

2. plus Sum of separately warned articles passed at union district meeting -                        -                        -                        2. 

3. Adopted or warned union district budget plus articles -                        $16,295,883 $16,834,820 $17,782,880 3. 

4. plus Obligation to a Regional Technical Center School District if any -                        -                        -                        4. 

5. plus Prior year deficit repayment of deficit -                        -                        -                        5. 

6. Total Union Budget -                     $16,295,883 $16,834,820 $17,782,880 6. 

7. S.U. assessment (included in union budget) - informational data 7. 
8. Prior year deficit reduction (if included in union expenditure budget) - informational data -                              -                              -                              -                              8. 

Revenues
9. Union revenues (categorical grants, donations, tuitions, surplus, federal, etc.) -                              $1,298,551 $968,937 $1,095,586 9. 

10. Total offsetting union revenues -                     $1,298,551 $968,937 $1,095,586 10. 

11. Education Spending -                     $14,997,332 $15,865,883 $16,687,294 11. 

12. Northern Mountain Valley UUSD equalized pupils -                        1,060.95            1,062.00            1,067.58            12. 

13. Education Spending per Equalized Pupil -                     $14,135.76 $14,939.63 $15,630.95 13. 
14. minus Less net eligible construction costs (or P&I) per equalized pupil - -                        $458.20 $406.89 $396 14. 
15. minus Less share of SpEd costs in excess of $60,000 for an individual (per eqpup) - -                        -                        $4.57 15. 
16. minus Less amount of deficit if deficit is SOLELY attributable to tuitions paid to public schools for 

grades the district does not operate for new students who moved to the district after the budget 
was passed (per eqpup)

-
-                        -                        -                        

16. 

17. minus Less SpEd costs if excess is solely attributable to new SpEd spending if district has 20 or fewer 
equalized pupils (per eqpup) - -                        -                        -                        

17. 

18. minus Estimated costs of new students after census period (per eqpup) - -                        -                        -                        18. 
19. minus Total tuitions if tuitioning ALL K-12 unless electorate has approved tuitions greater than average 

announced tuition (per eqpup) - -                        -                        -                        
19. 

20. minus Less planning costs for merger of small schools (per eqpup) - -                        -                        -                        20. 
21. minus Teacher retirement assessment for new members of Vermont State Teachers' Retirement 

System on or after July 1, 2015 (per eqpup) - -                        -                        -                        $56 21. 

threshold = $17,816 threshold = $18,311 threshold = $18,756 threshold = $18,789

22. Excess spending threshold $17,816.00 $18,311.00 $18,756.00 $18,789.00 22. 
23. plus Excess Spending per Equalized Pupil over threshold (if any) + -                        -                        -                        -                        23. 
24. Per pupil figure used for calculating District Equalized Tax Rate -                        $14,136 $14,940 $15,630.95 24. 

25. Union spending adjustment (minimum of 100%) - 132.755% 135.840% 145.229% 25. 
based on yield $10,220 based on yield $10,648 based on $10,998 based on yield $10,763

26. Anticipated equalized union homestead tax rate to be prorated -                        $1.3276 $1.3584 $1.4523 26. 
  [$15,630.95 ÷ ($10,763 / $1.00)] based on $1.00 based on $1.00 based on $1.00 based on $1.00

Prorated homestead union tax rates for members of Northern Mountain Valley UUSD
FY2019 FY2020 FY2021 FY2022 FY22 Percentage

T007 Bakersfield 1.3258               1.3276               1.3584               1.4523               100.00%

T018 Berkshire 1.2777               1.3276               1.3584               1.4523               100.00%

T128 Montgomery 1.1801               1.3276               1.3584               1.4523               100.00%

T187 Sheldon 1.3407               1.3276               1.3584               1.4523               100.00%

-                        -                        -                        -                        0.00%

-                        -                        -                        -                        0.00%

-                        -                        -                        -                        0.00%

-                        -                        -                        -                        0.00%

-                        -                        -                        -                        0.00%

-                        -                        -                        -                        0.00%

-                        -                        -                        -                        0.00%

27. Anticipated income cap percent to be prorated from Northern Mountain Valley UUSD 0.00% 2.16% 2.21% 2.44% 27. 
[($15,630.95 ÷ $12,825) x 2.00%] based on 2.00% based on 2.00% based on 2.00% based on 2.00%

Prorated union income cap percentage for members of Northern Mountain Valley UUSD
FY2019 FY2020 FY2021 FY2022 FY22 Percentage

T007 Bakersfield 2.19% 2.16% 2.21% 2.44% 100.00%

T018 Berkshire 2.11% 2.16% 2.21% 2.44% 100.00%

T128 Montgomery 2.00% 2.16% 2.21% 2.44% 100.00%

T187 Sheldon 2.21% 2.16% 2.21% 2.44% 100.00%

- - - - 0.00%

- - - - 0.00%

- - - - 0.00%

- - - - 0.00%

- - - - 0.00%

- - - - 0.00%

- - - - 0.00%

 

Income dollar equivalent yield per 2.0% 
of household income

- Following current statute, the Tax Commissioner recommended a property yield of $10,763 for every $1.00 of homestead tax per$100 of equalized property value.  
The Tax Commisioner also recommended an income yield of $12,825 for a base income percent of 2.0% and a non-residential tax rate of $1.73.  New and updated 
data will likely change the proposed property and income yields and perhaps the non-residential rate.
- Final figures will be set by the Legislature during the legislative session and approved by the Governor.
- The base income percentage cap is 2.0%.  
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Franklin Northeast Supervisory Union
FY22 Budget

FY20
Actual

FY21
Budget

FY22
Proposed

FY21-22
Change

GENERAL FUND REVENUE
Local Revenue $6,467 $2,000 $5,000 $3,000
Transportation Assessment $657,515 $585,666 $640,597 $54,931
Central Office Assessment $1,379,762 $1,798,545 $1,941,916 $143,371
Subgranted $30,804 $26,000 $30,000 $4,000
State Revenue $585,859 $604,000 $580,000 ($24,000)
Food Service $1,520,825 $982,000 $1,090,000 $108,000

TOTAL GENERAL FUND REVENUE $4,181,232 $3,998,211 $4,287,513 $289,302

GENERAL FUND EXPENSES
Regular Education

Improvement of Instruction $114,559 $157,005 $155,384 ($1,621)
General Administration $681,564 $698,510 $860,144 $161,634
School Administration $0 $81,290 $84,224 $2,934
Central Services $421,930 $445,621 $458,165 $12,544
Operation of Plant $23,996 $24,000 $24,000 $0
Student Transportation $1,200,325 $1,189,666 $1,220,597 $30,931
Food Service Operations $1,571,961 $1,373,851 $1,471,988 $98,137

Total Regular Education $4,014,335 $3,969,943 $4,274,502 $304,559

Other Instruction
Direct Instruction $19,241 $28,268 $13,011 ($15,257)

Total Other Instruction $19,241 $28,268 $13,011 ($15,257)
TOTAL GENERAL FUND EXPENSES $4,033,576 $3,998,211 $4,287,513 $289,302

SPECIAL EDUCATION REVENUE
Local Revenue $1,797,762 $1,926,728 $2,022,984 $96,256
State Revenue $2,855,529 $3,187,959 $3,155,000 ($32,959)
Federal Revenue $696,747 $697,000 $696,000 ($1,000)

TOTAL SPECIAL EDUCATION REVENUE $5,350,038 $5,811,687 $5,873,984 $62,297

SPECIAL EDUCATION EXPENSES
Special Education

Direct Instruction $3,861,813 $3,973,629 $4,199,629 $226,000
Student Support $786,001 $929,046 $971,424 $42,378
Improvement of Instruction $259,187 $295,422 $189,413 ($106,009)
General Administration $381,705 $390,590 $278,518 ($112,072)
Student Transportation $127,807 $223,000 $235,000 $12,000

Total Special Education $5,416,513 $5,811,687 $5,873,984 $62,297
TOTAL SPECIAL EDUCATION EXPENSES $5,416,513 $5,811,687 $5,873,984 $62,297


